A weekly meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Monday, February 27, 2012 at 7:30 pm.

Present: Brian Connors, Chair; Joseph Miksch, Clerk Pro Tem; George G. Samia, Town
Administrator: Catherine Johnson, Administrative Assistant

Pledge of Allegiance

Open Forum

Two residents were present to express to the Board their concerns with the traffic islands at the
intersection of Route 106 and Washington Street. Mr. Connors explained that the Board would
pass their concerns on to the DPW Director.

Appointment

Town Clerk, Marcia Weidenfeller was present to update the Board and the residents on who will
appear on the baliot for the Annual Town Election and important upcoming dates.

Appointment
Application for Common Victualer License:

The Mighty Tomato Jon D'Qlimpia, Mgr.
118 N. Bedford Street

Jon D'Olimpia, Manager of the Might Tomato was present to request a Common Victualer
License from the Board. The Board welcomed Mr. D'Olimpia to Town and wished him luck with
his endeavor.

M/Connors, s/Miksch, a unanimous vote, approve, contingent upon inspection by the Building
Department, the Common Victualer License for The Mighty

Tomato, 118 N. Bedford Street, Jon D’Olimpia, Mgr.

Action [fems

M/Mksch, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes from the February 13, 2012 Board
of Selectmen’s meeting.

M/Miksch, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the request of Dale Julius for use of the Town
Common for the purpose of “Frank Harlow Day" on May 5, 2012 from 10 am to 4 pm.

M/Miksch, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the request of Peter Engstrom to mark April
15,2012, as Francis Davis Millet Day.

M/Miksch, siConnors, a unanimous vote, approve the recommended changes on weight
restrictions/ truck exclusions for Route 105, 106 ana 104,

M/Miksch, s/Connors, a unanimous vote, approve the request of Maureen Vardaro for use of the
Town Hall Parking Lot for the purpose of a botile/can drive for the Boy Scout Troop 29 on March
17, 2012 from 8 am to 1 pm.

Town Administrator Report

Budget Presentation Schedule for all department
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Reminders
NEW HOLIDAY SCHEDULE FOR TRASH & RECYCLING!

Holidays Being Observed Are-New Year's, Memorial Day, July 4th, Labor Day,
Thanksgiving & Christmas

Al other weeks will be regular schedulel
All Trash and Recycling Must be out by 7:00 AM!
Hazardous Waste Day

April 28, 2012 ~ 8 a.m. — noon — Thatcher Street/BF! Site
more info to follow

Board of Selectmen Meeting Schedule Change

Due to the Patriots Day Holiday on Monday, April, 16, 2012, there will not be a Board of
Selectmen Meeting on this day.

M/Connors, s/Miksch, motion to adjourn.
VOTE: Yes — Connors, Miksch; a unanimous vote in favor.

eeting adjourned at 8:02 pm
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